MLWLA BOARD MEETING MINUTES MARCH 7, 2024


The March 2024 Madison Lake Watershed and Lake Association monthly Board meeting was opened at 6:00pm by President Julie Teslow.
In attendance were:  Jim VanDeusen, Julie Teslow, Sue Ackerman, Frank Smasal, Paul Baer, Thor Tackett, Dave Lagerquist and Gary Schmidt.
The minutes of the Feb. 2024 meeting were approved.
Treasurer Jim VanDeusen reported:
	CD balance of                       $20,402.92
	Checking acct. balance of   $17,481.44
	Rain Garden Savings acct.   $5,788.99
The treasure’s report was received.
Pres. Julie Teslow reported that B.E. County will provide
2000 man hours for invasive species control for all of B.E.
County.  Two thirds of those hours will be focused on Lake Madison.  B.E. county is seeking applicants for the positions.
Julie also reported BEC. will provide up to $4,500.00 dollars in matching funds to treat invasive species lake weeds.  To qualify for any of these funds a survey of the lake by a registered 
independent Surveyor must take place and the results submitted to B.E. County along with a request for the funds.
Frank Smasal agreed to contact a registered surveyor, Ryan Wersal, who is also on the faculty at Minnesota State University Mankato, to determine Wersal’s interest and fees for doing a  survey for Lake Madison.  Upon receiving that information the MLWLA Board will further discuss the possible funding of lake weed treatment by a licensed provider.
Julie also presented a Flyer she received from the Children’s Museum of Southern Minnesota describing the success of the North Woods Cabin exhibit of which MLWLA was one of two sponsors.
ISG Engineering is hosting a seminar entitled “The future of Southern Minnesota Lakes” to be held on April 12 & 13th. Discussion as to sending persons from MLWLA to attend was discussed.  No decision made.
The annual “Bray Park Cleanup” event is scheduled for Saturday April 20th.   Details to be determined.
Sue Ackerman suggested we send a survey form to all MLWLA members to better understand member wishes and priorities. It was decided to include mention of a forthcoming survey in the annual membership letter that President Julie Teslow has prepared and shared with the Board at this meeting.  Details of how to make the survey available to members and the content questions of the survey will be worked on in the near future.
Board member Thor Tackett offered his resignation from the board effective immediately.  Thor stated his work and family responsibilities have not allowed him the time he would like to spend on MLWLA business and he feels it is best he step down at this time.  Board members thanked Thor for all the time and effort he has devoted to MLWLA over the past years.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:00pm.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Gary Schmidt
Secretary, Madison Lake Watershed and Lake Assoc.
